

**Principal: Kristine Osburn** 

Email: principal@stjosephs-tearoha.school.nz

Office:

Email: office@stjosephs-tearoha.school.nz

Phone: 07 8849480

### 22<sup>nd</sup> July 2019 Newsletter No 20 Welcome to Term 3 Week 1

### Kia ora

### Welcome to Term 3.

I hope everyone has had a chance to have some family time.

Term 3 traditionally is a very busy term particularly for the Senior students: cross country, speeches, bowls, science fair and I am sure more things will come. Our newsletters and school Facebook are good places to go to keep up to date with the latest happenings at school.

All the teachers will be sending home a class letter briefly outlining what will be happening for the term.

### **School Mass:**

Our School Mass is on Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> July at 10am. Three children from our school are being baptised. Everyone is welcome.

### **God Bless**

### **Kristine Osburn**



Parent helpers for Disco to supervise our children.

Please contact school office or email office@stjosephs-tearoha.school.nz.

Thank you.

And he said unto them, When ye pray, say, Our Father which art in heaven, Hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done, as in heaven, so in earth. Give us day by day our daily bread. And forgive us our sins; for we also forgive every one that is indebted to us. And lead us not into temptation; but deliver us from evil. Luke 11:2-4



# **Pyjama Disco**



## St. Joseph's School

Pyjama Disco Friday 2nd August

5.30pm-8pm for all ages

\$5 for entry(includes 1 drink)

There will be goodies on sale

(Children attending will need to be signed in by a parent or caregiver)



### Save the Date!

Friday 2<sup>nd</sup> August: School Disco

Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> August: Year 7 & 8 leadership day

Friday 9<sup>th</sup> August: Middle & Senior School Cross Country

Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> August Speech Finals

Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> August: District Cross Country Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> September: Senior Science Fair Friday 13<sup>th</sup> September: Bowls tournament

### **School Uniforms:**

As it is the beginning of the term, it is a great time to check that all your child's uniform is clearly named - especially school jerseys! Thank you for your help concerning this.

## Congratulations: Term 2 Week 10

Timothy: Completing Steps Words Level C

Kenzie: Completing Early Words 1

Rose: Best actress award

**Shae:** Excellent reading award **Maison:** Best actor award

**Cordel:** Helping around school and being nice **Moana:** Being nice and cleaning up when not on

duty

Alex: Awesome behaviour on bus

Raizel: Bus award for being quiet and independent

on the bus

### **Baptismal Programme:**

The Baptismal Programme is available during school hours to families who are interested in their child/ren becoming baptised. This programme will commence from tomorrow and is offered to children from Year 3 onwards. There is also an option for Year 1 & 2 students. If you are interested please contact Mrs Koolhoven in Room 1.

















Last day of term 2 Room 3 had two contests.

The fishing contest was a spelling competition. The reward was eating the worm off the fish hook without using your hands. Everyone was able to eat a worm but to win more prizes for your team, correct spelling gave your team more points! Team members who got stuck on a spelling word were able to call one friend for help. T.E.A.M. = Together Everyone Achieves More!

The mummy contest was about working co-operatively. Each team member had to participate and contribute to the making of a mummy using a single toilet roll. Teams also had to be encouraging and kind to other teams throughout the process - showing good sportsmanship.

Competitions were aligned to our key competencies: Thinking, Participating and contributing and Relating to others.